
Premier Announces New Community Health Centre 

In a gathering on April 20th in Bayers Lake Premier Stephen McNeil announced the development 

of a new community health centre.  

 

The centre will be constructed on the west side of Chain Lake Drive off Susie Lake Crescent 

behind the Home Outfitters and Marshalls stores. The province purchased the property from 

Banc Commercial Holdings for $7.5 million. 

“This development will bea huge improvement for both quality and access to (health) care for 

Timberlea-Prospect and surrounding constituencies,” said Iain Rankin, MLA for the Timberlea-

Prospect area.  

 

The Community Outpatient Centre will offer a number of services that could include initial visits 

with specialists, post-surgery or post-treatment follow-up, blood collection, and x-rays.  

 

It would be similar to the centre currently in operation on MLA Iain Rankin (left) stands with 

Premier Stephen McNeil beside the sign that announces the future development of the 

Community Outpatient Centre. the Cobequid Road in Lower Sackville.  

 

The project is part of the QEII Hospital Redevelopment project.  

 

Work is expected to get underway early next year. 

 


